
dairy products, floral and nursery products, and other products 
such as cider, honey, syrup, and forest products. The sum of 
the percentages of direct-marketing farmers producing products 
in each of these categories was 196 percent for all nine 
States, ranging from 150 percent to 227 percent among States.  
Thus, it can be surmised that on the average each farmer pro
duced products in about two product categories.  

Direct marketing was one of two or more enterprises on most 
farms, and supplemented income from other farm enterprises and 
from nonf arm sources. For example, field crops are inputs for 
other products or require further processing for human consump
tion; thus, the 36 percent of farmers who produced field crops 
produced other types of products that were marketed directly to 
consumers. The same can be said for most producers of live
stock, dairy products, and poultry, since the sale of consumer 
products derived from these commodities must adhere to rather 
rigid health regulations. Direct sales of livestock and live
stock products are generally limited to those areas where 
custom slaughter and processing facilities are available.  
Thus, we surmise that most farmers producing livestock sold 
the majority of their livestock production through conventional 
channels and produced other products for direct sale to con
sumers. Live poultry sales are also limited by the avail
ability of slaughter and processing facilities, although a 
limited amount of live poultry (primarily turkeys and roasting 
chickens) are sold direct to consumers for home processing.  

Farmers selling dairy products directly to consumers are clas
sified as producer-distributors. These producer-distributors 
must adhere to most of the same regulations pertaining to 
health and sanitation as large-scale dairy handlers and distri
butors. Therefore, due to capital requirements for facilities 
and equipment, and economies of scale associated with process
ing and distribution, the number of producer-distributors has 
declined significantly since World War II. Those that still 
sell direct to consumers are likely to be relatively large 
operations located in areas where home delivery systems and 
specialty milk stores prevail or have advantages not available 
to all producers.  

Regulatory requirements for selling eggs directly to consumers 
are less stringent than those for meats and dairy products.  
Sales of eggs accounted for a large part of poultry products 
sold directly to consumers. About 25 percent of direct-market
ing farmers in the nine States produced poultry and poultry 
products.  

Fresh fruits, nuts, melons, and vegetables require only removal 
of spray residue, dirt, trash (leaves, stems, etc.) and sorting 
to remove damaged or decayed products before selling to 
consumers. About a fourth of the direct-marketing farmers 
surveyed produced and sold vegetables and melons and 17 percent 
produced and sold fruits directly to consumers, but total 
direct sales of fruit and vegetables were about equal, approxi
mately $41 million each (table 1).  
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